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SUBJECT: Voluntary Cleanup of Cattle Dip Vats 

This guidance outlines the steps for voluntary cleanup of a cattle dip vat (CDV). 

Cattle dip vats were used long ago to treat cattle for the eradication of disease-bearing ticks. 
Vat construction and use was mandated by state and federal governments from the early 1900's 
until 1961 in Florida. Cattle that were not properly treated could not be shipped out of state. 
Mixtures containing arsenic were the primary solutions used for treating cattle, but chlorinated 
pesticides were used in later years as the pesticides became available and approved for use. 
Cattle would be run through the vats for treatment and held on the drip pad at the exit of the vat. 
When their hides no longer dripped any solution, the cattle were released back to the pasture. 
Periodic maintenance of the vats included replenishing the dipping solution and removing the 
dead ticks and other organisms from the bottom of the vat. The cattle ranchers were instructed 
to bury these materials, but investigations indicate that disposal occurred to the ground adjacent 
to the vat. Many vats were simply abandoned once dipping was no longer required and little is 
known of the location of most vats. 

The lands containing cattle dip vats were once rural areas but these areas are now being 
developed for residential and commercial use as communities expand. This development 
increases the potential for human exposure to any residual chemicals from the vats. Most of 
these chemicals can cause cancer in humans and are very persistent in the environment. 
Therefore, it is best to clean up vat areas before development to prevent workers and residents 
from coming into contact with these chemicals. Cleanup is also less expensive and less 
complicated before the property is developed because there are no roads or other community 
infrastructure, such as water, sewer, cable, electricity, and telephone lines, to interfere with the 
removal. This early removal eliminates the potential for contaminated soil to remain around and 
under homes and businesses, around underground utilities and under roads. It also minimizes 
worker exposure during property development or any subsequent work in the area of the former 
vat. 

The Department does not enforce cleanup of cattle dip vats because section 376.306, Florida 
Statutes (attached) provides a broad exemption from liability for "Any private owner of property 
in this state upon which cattle-dipping vats are located ... " Consequently, these owners cannot 
be compelled to pursue cleanup of cattle dip vats under either state law or rule. However, 
voluntary cleanup of a vat should follow the procedures described in the Contaminated Site 





**Update: The contact information provided above is no longer valid. Please refer to 
the Cattle Dip Vat website for current contact information. 




